
 

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION 

 

 

 

Date:  August 29, 2014 

 

To:  Supervisor David Cullen, Supervisor Willie Johnson, Co-Chairs, Finance, 

Personnel & Audit Committee 

   

From:  Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services 

 

Subject:  Status Update Regarding the Courthouse Electrical Fire 

  For Information Only 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND       

 

At the request of the Co-Chairs, the Director of Administrative Services provided an 

informational update to Finance, Personnel & Audit Committee in July 2014 regarding 

the restoration work due to the Courthouse Electrical Fire.   

 

UPDATE 

 

As a result of a meeting that took place on August 28, 2014, Corporation Counsel and the 

Department of Administrative Services (DAS) has learned of significant progress made 

by the Local Government Property Insurance Fund (Fund) regarding the final settlement 

of the Courthouse Electrical Fire insurance claim.  In an effort to keep County Board 

members fully informed, DAS and Corporation Counsel would like to provide an update 

to the Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee at its September meeting when more 

detailed information is expected from the Fund. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

 

cc:  County Executive Chris Abele 

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office 

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors 

Paul Bargren, Corporation Counsel 

Amy Pechacek, Director, Risk Management 

Julie Esch, DAS Operations Director 

  

  


